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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 11th July    2017 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs. S. A. Watkins (Chair), Miss H. Smith (Vice Chair), L. Brayne, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: PC’s N. Scott and R. Hughes, PCSO’s R. Harrison, R. Saunders and J. Bowen, Telford & Wrekin Officers Angie Astley and Dave Hanley. 4 members of the public attended.

17/3019 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

17/3020 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillors Mrs K. Hanmer and M. Hanmer (working).

17/3021 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.

17/3022 Public Session

A resident raised issues with parking in Wade Road/Gibbons Road at school times and wanted to know what measures can be put in place.  Councillor Shirley Reynolds asked about the turn left sign which has still not been put up outside the new school.  Councillors Shirley Reynolds and Charles Smith are due to have a meeting with the Priory School to discuss outstanding issues.
The Clerk to follow up with the Planning Department of Telford & Wrekin Council.
The resident also mentioned that she had complained 6 months ago about the alleyway at the bottom of Gibbons Road being dark and overgrown, there is also a street light out, which makes some residents feel vulnerable when using the alleyway.
The Chairman said she would bring these issues up at the next Parish Environmental Team (PET) meeting.

PC Nikki Scott reported that she will be leaving at the end of the month following 30 years of service in the Police Force and introduced PC Rob Hughes who will be her replacement and PCSO Rachel Hughes, who have both transferred from the Hadley and Leegomery policing area.
The Chairman presented PC Scott with a card and bouquet of flowers on behalf of the Parish Council and wished her well in her retirement.

Residents asked when bollards can be put in Broadway Avenue and why the Parish Council is taking so long to deal with problems of parked cars causing nuisance for residents in the area.  Councilllor Charles Smith explained that the matter has been to the Traffic Commissioners office and the resident concerned has until September to take action before enforcement can take place.
At present nothing else can be done, but the Parish Council have agreed to pay for the bollards to be installed as soon as it has been agreed with Telford & Wrekin Council.
PCSO’s advised that members of the public are able to check online whether vehicles are taxed and MOT’d, but the vehicles in question do hold the necessary tax and MOTs.

Councillor Stephen Reynolds invited all present to the Civic Ceremony marking him becoming Mayor of Telford & Wrekin on Sunday 16th July at Holy Trinity Church Wrockwardine Wood.

Councillor Stephen Reynolds reported that the new vicar for Holy Trinity Church, Wrockwardine Wood is moving into the rectory this week and will be installed as vicar at a ceremony on the 24th July at Holy Trinity Church, Oakengates.

17/3023 Environmental Maintenance Contract update

Angie Astley of Telford & Wrekin Council (Assistant Director for Customer and Neighbourhood Services) introduced Dave Hanley to explain changes to the delivery of environmental maintenance and cleansing contracts from April 2019.
Dave Hanley distributed a handout to all present and explained that from April 2019 Veolia will take over the curb side bin collection and the contract will be separated into two parts;
i)   Grounds maintenance
ii)   Cleansing services
Ms Astley explained that TWC are going through the procurement process at the moment and hope to make ½ million pound savings when the council change to the new provider.  The Parish Council were asked if they wish to continue with the PET model as it is and task operators to carry out any additional work.  The Parish Council were asked if they were prepared to guarantee the same level of funding as at present so that TWC can gauge demand for future services.
Ms Astley and Mr Hanley will come back in September to ask councillors if they are interested in continuing with the service and give them the option in how it will be cheaper than joining in later.
Councillor Shirley Reynolds said that she thought it was a brilliant service and would want it to continue.
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17/3024 Previous Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 13th June 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13th June 2017 
were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3025 Christmas Lights
       The Clerk advised Councillors that she had been in contact with an Electrical contractor on 
	Stafford Park regarding the provision of Christmas lights around the area of the Parish 
	Centre/ School/Church.  The contractor has advised that the Parish would be able to hire 
Christmas lights for this year around the school and Parish Centre if a suitable electricity supply could be identified. 
Councillors Shirley Reynolds and Steven Reynolds declared an interest in this item having had a previous working relationship with the company the Clerk approached. 
The Councillors agreed in principal that it was a good idea to have Christmas lights in the area, but tasked the Clerk to get some alternative quotes and liaise with the Primary School for permission.
 
17/3026 Broadway Avenue Parking

	Updated during public session - Parish Council have agreed to pay for the bollards to be installed 
	as soon as it has been agreed by Telford & Wrekin Councils, Highways Department.

17/3027 Arriva number 7 bus – Richmond Avenue/Pickering Road

	The Clerk explained that she had received a letter from Arriva following discussions with 
their Managing Director about issues with the no 7 bus route. Arriva wrote to say that they are 
happy to withdraw the no 7 bus from Richmond Avenue/ Pickering Road if the Parish Council support the request, but will not be responsible for complaints from residents who are unhappy with the new route which would be to go down Wombridge Road only.
Councillor Thompson said that the elderly population of the area are getting a poor service from Arriva and are unable to get to the church, doctors surgery, PRH Hospital or Aldi since changes to the bus service have taken place.
The junction of Pickering Road/ Church Road is not suitable for bus due to the tight turning corner and there is evidence that the bus is damaging the road.
The Clerk was tasked with writing to MP Lucy Allen, Angela McClements and Rob Cheveaux to lobby for the issue to be addressed.
Ms Astley (TWC) commented that Arriva are a commercial company and TWC have no jurisdiction over them and the only way to fund additional bus services is through section 106 monies.

17/3028 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk updated members that she has been dealing with complaints from residents regarding parking in Broadway Avenue and the number 7 bus route down Richmond Avenue and has compiled a survey to gauge residents opinions on the number 7 bus route which has been included in the latest newsletter.  The newsletter has now been completed and printed, residents should receive a copy sometime during the week.
  
17/3029 Correspondence

		Telford  Wrekin Council – Recycling update, calendars for recycling dates to come out shortly
	   Primary Care Supplies – Defibrillator campaign to install one in all communities.
.	   Keep Britain Tidy – Love your parks week
	   East Telford Benefice – Invitation to the induction of the new Vicar for Holy Trinity Church, 
		Streetworks TWC – Road closure notice for Wombridge RoaD Trench  from 31st July.
	   Brass band concert tickets donated by Ironbridge Gorge Brass Band Festival
       Arriva Response to request to review bus route down Richmond Avenue.
	   Telford & Wrekin Council - Civic Service invitation for new Mayor Cllr Stephen Reynolds
		   
 
17/3030 Payments to be issued

		Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for July 2017.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for June 2017 totalling £4,750.03 be approved. 
(Copy of list attached to office minutes). 


17/3031 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for June 2017

A copy of the June 2017 statement was distributed to all present , which included April and May’s expenses.

Clerk still waiting for her computer and finance package to be installed.


17/3032 Items of information for next meeting

		Arriva response
		Broadway Avenue 
		Defibrillator
		 


17/3018 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 12th September in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Full Council Meeting


NB.   Please note that there has been a change of date for the next Finance Meeting to Monday
       11th September at 6pm in the Parish Meeting Room.





















Signed…………………………………………………		Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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